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April 24, 2023 

 

Notice Regarding Designation Change for New Brighton Community 
Students Designated to Lord Beaverbrook High School. 

 
Dear Parents/Guardians, 

 
Enrolment at Joane Cardinal-Schubert High School is increasing, and the school is 
nearing capacity. During the CBE 2019-2021 High School Engagement, the decision 
was shared that New Brighton would be re-designated to Lord Beaverbrook High School 
in the future. Originally, this designation change was anticipated to happen for the 2025 
school year, but with the higher than anticipated student registrations for the 2022-23 
school year, the re-designation will happen earlier. 

 
To address enrolment pressures at Joane Cardinal-Schubert, a decision has been 
made to re-designate regular program students from the New Brighton community to 
Lord Beaverbrook High School for the 2024-25 school year and beyond. 

 
Beginning in the 2024-25 school year: 
 

 All incoming Grade 10 students and new registrations attending the 
regular program from the New Brighton community will be designated to 
Lord Beaverbrook High School. 
 

 Students living in New Brighton and currently attending Joane Cardinal-
Schubert High School may stay at Joane Cardinal-Schubert High School or 
choose to attend Lord Beaverbrook High School for the 2024-25 and until 
they graduate. 

 
 Current Joane Cardinal-Schubert High School students from the New 

Brighton community must inform their school principal of their choice 
to remain at Joane Cardinal-Schubert High School or transfer to Lord 
Beaverbrook High School by Feb. 14, 2024. 

 
 

Will transportation be provided for students attending Lord Beaverbrook High 
School? 

 

If high school students are traveling to and from school by bus, they use Calgary 
Transit. Decisions about dedicated routes to high schools are made by Calgary Transit 
and are dependent on available space and resources. We continue to work with 
Calgary Transit to inform them of changes.  

 
 
 
 
 

 
Important Notice: Please have 
someone translate this for 
you. 

Avis Important: Veuillez s’il 
vous plaît demander à 
quelqu’un de traduire ce 
document pour vous. 

重要通知：请找人为你翻译这篇

文件。 

 

        

 ترجمه 

Thông báo quan trọng. xin 
quí vị vui lòng hãy tìm người 
phiên dịch văn kiện này. 

 

 

 
 

Aviso Importante: Por Favor 
entregar a alguien para 
traducirla para usted. 

중요한 공지: 다른 사람이 

이것을 당신을 위해 번역하게 

해 주십시요. 

Важное замечание: 

Пожалуйста, попросите 

кого-то чтобы Вам это 

перевел. 

 الرجاء :هامة مالحظة

   

https://cbe.ab.ca/get-involved/public-engagement/Pages/High-School-Engagement.aspx
http://www.calgarytransit.com/
http://www.calgarytransit.com/


 
What if I have more questions? 

 

Please contact your principal if you have questions regarding the designation change 
for the New Brighton community. 

 

If you still have questions or require additional information, please contact the Area 5 

office at Area5@cbe.ab.ca or 403-777-8412 (extension 0). 

 

 

 

 
Ann Ard Ken Weipert   Catherine Ford 

Director, Area 5 Director, Area 5 Director, Planning 
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